Mission Bay Parents Information Meeting
Monday
November 4, 2013
4:45-5:45 pm

Pottruck Hall, Rock Hall, Mission Bay Campus

Attendees:
Suzie Kirrane, Family Services Manager
 


Craig Peterson, Associate Director, UCSF Capital Programs
Travis Clark, UCSF Environmental Health & Services
Greg Whisman, Operations Manager, Bakar Fitness
Nancy Campbell & Michelle Mabatid, Bright Horizons

Mark Smolley, Cambridge CM

Meeting Minutes
Craig Peterson described the upcoming work that will take place at the Community Center (the Rutter Center) near the Child Care Center (CCC).  This work consists of renovating existing portions Center and will not involve any building expansion, site work, or earth moving activities.

The Scope of Work includes renovating the following areas within the Rutter Center:
· 2nd Floor Showers and Locker Rooms, both men’s & women’s

· 2nd Floor Pool Area – tile floor and ceiling

· 4th Floor Pool Deck – electrical conduits and lights, replace decking and waterproofing, sandblasting the concrete deck
· 4th Floor Exterior Stairs

· Parking Garage – Two sets of stairs and the protecting the elevator lobby on the 8th Floor roof from wind driven rain
· General Building – heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) system modifications, including the conference facilities
The work is a Design-Build project. We have three teams prequalified to bid but we do not have the Architect/Contractor team selected yet. The broad scope of the work is defined, but not all of the details.  Our selection process is underway and it is the University’s goal to begin construction in March 2014.  We will share information as things develop.
Most of the work is interior and will not affect the operations of the Childcare Center. The exterior scope renovation will involve some noisy work activities and by the requirements of the Environmental Impact Report for Mission Bay, these will be performed between 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Monday to Friday.   Noisy Work expected would principally include concrete sawing and jackhammering. The extent of this is still being refined. It may be surgical and small in area or larger: affecting all of the 4th floor pool deck.  Deck waterproofing will be odiferous but the University anticipates it will occur outside of Childcare hour.
Currently, the work on the 4th Floor Pool Deck and the Garage Stairs is scheduled to be done from March through May 2014 and work on the 2nd Floor Pool area, Showers, and Locker Rooms is scheduled to be done from June through August 2014.

Questions and Comments from CCC Parents
1. How would contractors access the Rutter Center during the renovation work?
Response - The contractor would park in a lot north of the Child Care Center.   We anticipate normal materials and personnel access to be through a freight elevator on the south side of the Rutter Center. There are other possibilities and short term usage that will affect Gene Friend Way.  Regardless, care will be taken to maintain Gene Friend Way as a  broad Fire Access path

2. What noise or dust issues are likely to result from the demolition of the garage stairs? Parents would like to know what engineering controls will be put in place to address construction impacts in general for the project.
Response – Craig indicated that through discussions with Suzie Kirrane he is well aware of the parent concerns over noise, dust, and construction traffic.  He described how these issues would be addressed. 
The contractors will be held to the Noisy Work restrictions as described above.  Because of children’s nap schedules, the  Noisy Work will be further limited  to exclude the hours from 12:00 to 2:30 PM.  

The contractors will be required to use wet saw-cutting methods when demolishing concrete to eliminate concrete dust.  We will have the contractors pay attention to dust mitigation throughout: from the start of demolition through to site off-haul. 
The University will be evaluating with the selected team what access on Gene Friend Way will be required and there will be a “No Idling” requirement for vehicles parked in the vicinity of the Rutter Center and the CCC.  Pedestrian and emergency vehicle access on Gene Friend Way will be maintained during regular hours and any contractor activities will be fenced off from the remainder of the public access areas.
3. What is the length of time for the work on the 4th floor pool deck and how would the demolition material be removed from the deck?

Response – Depending on the extent of removal, the concrete demolition could take 2 to 5 days.  It is likely that this material would be lowered by a crane.
4. How can parents communicate concerns about the project?
Response – In the past, parents have addressed concerns directly to Suzie Kirrane or the Childcare staff. This has been effective and it was agreed that this would continue. Suzie will then contact Craig Peterson to address any long-term issues and will contact Mark Smolley to address any immediate day-to day issues related to the contractors’ activities.

The past email address set up for parents to communicate construction related concerns was never used by parents and will be eliminated.
5. Currently the children from the CCC use the gym at the Rutter Center on rainy days.  What other options are there while the Rutter Center is being renovated?
Response – Suzie responded that children would likely not be brought over to the Rutter Center .Children would likely stay in the childcare center if there is rain but she will look at options.   
6. What information can the University provide related to the Kaiser Medical Office Building construction project on Owens Street?
Response –  This project for Kaiser is not a UCSF Project . It is being built by Alexandria real estate developers. The Project Manager there is Greg Gehlen and his phone number is 415 321-3808
Comments by Parent:
 Comment: The location of the CCC is inappropriate for childcare with the cumulative effect of construction activities.  
Comment: While the assembled parents won’t have children able to take advantage of any future childcare center they would like to be a positive force in mobilizing parents around a new childcare center. They would welcome childcare staff’s input into how to impact the process.
